Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Adult Care
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I would like to request the following information under the Freedom of Information Act regarding adult care in later life within your local authority. 

1. In 2019, how many people contacted you for information on how to pay for care?

Answer:

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

We only count contacts for ‘Information, Advice and Guidance’ rather than the specific nature of the request.

2. In 2019, how many peoples long term care did you - as the local council - pay for either in:
This information is recorded by the financial year.

For financial year April 2019 to March 2020, the total number of adults who had some form of long term care arranged for them was 6,123.

We do not have full details of the breakdown requested below, therefore this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held by the Council. 
However, we could estimate the position using data we do have for the current financial year and using in-year trends (as a proxy). On this basis the estimated breakdown in 2019/20 would be as follows:

· In full 
37% (2,266 people)

· Partially 
60% (3,674 people) 
Note - contributions towards package costs vary - based on users of Adult Social Care services either funded partly by health or have been financially assessed as to contribute to the costs of their package of care.
· Self-funding 
3% (183 people)

3. Since the outbreak of Coronavirus in the UK in February/March 2020, has the Council done any of the following with reference to adult care? Please select all that apply

· Set up a new hotline / phone number

Yes
· Increased the number of social / care workers
Yes

· Increased funding received by care homes 
Yes

· Introduced regular check-ins for shielding adults 
Yes

· Increased the number of people assigned to support vulnerably adults 
Covered with bullet point 2 (social/care workers)

· Provided local authority tax relief to care homes 
Nil
· Made no changes to adult care provision 
No Care Act easements have been used

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk

Leicester City Council

City Hall, 115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
